BETLEY, BALTERLEY & WRINEHILL

PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the meeting held on 9th October 2008
PRESENT


Cllrs Robert Bettley-Smith, Steven Ball, Mandy Berrisford, Jo Cameron, Seb Daly, Richard Head, John Price, Frank Speed and Chris Watkin.

IN ATTENDANCE


Gwyn Griffiths (Clerk)  

234/08
Apologies for absence were received and accepted from Cllrs Bellamy, Hales and Morris.

235/08
All members declared a personal interest in the planning application at Betley Model Farm in view of its significance to the parish as a whole.

236/08
There being no members of the public present there was no requirement to facilitate public participation.
237/08
The Parish Council considered the following planning application:
08/00670/FUL  Erection of stable block, manure store and manege, Oaktree Farm, Common Lane, Betley.

RESOLVED that the Parish Council supports the application subject to the Planning Authority being satisfied that the footpath is maintained in its current position.
238/08
The Parish Council considered its response to the City of Stoke on Trent/ Newcastle Borough Core Spatial Strategy Submission Draft.

RESOLVED
that the Parish Council 

a) expresses its support for the general tone of the document;


b) suggests that in para 5.241, second paragraph, the wording should be amended to read “the rich built heritage will be further protected and enhanced only by sensitive new developments ...” to emphasise that only high-quality development will be permissible in such areas;


c) urges the Borough Council that in implementing para 5.257 (“that it may be necessary to identify greenfield sites [within the rural area]” and to review the boundaries of village envelopes) it will respect the commitment in 5.251 that development will be restricted to “that required for natural growth”, and that it will take into account the views of local residents of the area.

239/08
The Parish Council considered further developments regarding the planning application at Betley Model Farm. The Chairman reported on the meeting with the Borough Council’s Conservation Officer, which had been attended by himself, Cllr Daly and the Clerk. It had proved a worthwhile meeting, at which advice had been sought, and freely given, on the best way of making representation on behalf of the Parish Council.


At the meeting it had been stated that the Parish Council had the power to exercise speaking rights at the meeting of the Planning Committee. However, the Clerk had received an e-mail earlier in the day (9th October) indicating that speaking rights could not be exercised by a corporate body, but only by a personal objector.

After some discussion it was agreed that Cllr Bettley-Smith would enter a personal objection, and seek to speak on an individual basis, but reflecting the broad views of the wider community (including the Parish Council). There was also discussion of the options open to the Council subsequent to the Borough Council reaching a decision on the application.
RESOLVED that if the Borough Council is minded to approve the application the Clerk be authorised to write to the Secretary of State informing her of the Council’s unanimous opposition to this development, and including the reports prepared by the Parish Council and submitted to the Planning Authority, and all other relevant material.
240/08 The Council received a presentation from Cllrs Berrisford and Cameron on the Every Action Counts environmental initiative.

The initiative aimed to develop community responses to building a sustainable future, with five Action Areas:



Saving energy



Travelling wisely



Shopping ethically



Saving resources



Caring for our area


Community Champions were a key part of the initiative, to inspire, inform and advise local groups.


Three aims had been drawn up to develop the initiative locally:



Target local groups, to commit them to make the EAC Promise and to develop specific action plans;



To hold a few evening sessions for family and business groups etc, and to highlight ways in which environmental goals could also deliver financial savings;



To raise awareness through local communication tools.

RESOLVED that a skeletal outline for developing Every Action Counts be presented to the next meeting, and that the Council’s role in supporting the initiative be explored at that meeting.
241/08
In closing the meeting the Chairman referred to the recent passing away of Mr Roger Gleave, who had served the Parish Council as Clerk. He paid tribute to Mr Gleave’s work for the Council, and on behalf of the wider community.  Members stood in silent tribute to Mr Gleave and his contribution to the life of the community.

